
 

CHARTER TOWNSHIP OF COOPER 

 

NOTICE OF POSTING TO ADOPT PROPOSED ORDINANCE 

 

PLEASE TAKE NOTICE that at its meeting on April 8, 2024, the Township Board adopted the 

following proposed General Ordinance amendment:  

 

Adoption of Ordinance No. 271, a new General Ordinance titled “Section 102: 

Floodplain Management Amendment to Construction Code” which specifies the 

Township’s participation in the National Flood Insurance Program. The Federal 

Emergency Management Agency has completed new Flood Insurance Rate Maps for 

Kalamazoo County, which are scheduled to go into effect on July 31, 2024. To continue 

participation in the Flood Insurance Program, a new ordinance must be adopted with the 

new Flood Insurance Rate Maps prior to this date. Participation in the National Flood 

Insurance Program ensures flood insurance coverage is available to residents of Cooper 

Charter Township. 

 

All other ordinances inconsistent with the provisions of this Ordinance are hereby repealed but 

only to the extent necessary to give this Ordinance full force and effect. The Ordinance shall be 

published and take effect seven (7) days after publication as provided by law. A copy of the 

Ordinance is available at the Township, 1590 West D Avenue, Kalamazoo, MI 49009. 

 

 

DEANNA JANSSEN, Clerk 

Cooper Charter Township Hall  

1590 West D Avenue 

Kalamazoo, MI 49009 

(269) 382-0223 

 

 


